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 Here we are in March and not any closer to resolving the Medicare 
Advantage Plan fiasco imposed on city retirees by the current and past 
New York City administrations. Threats have been made by the city to 
unilaterally impose a Medicare Advantage Plan to the detriment of 
retirees. At this point we can only wait for the city to move on its plan and 
provide our response. To that end, I believe we should be providing 
financial assistance to the organization who has previously provided 
retirees protection with legal responses to the city’s illegal actions.  Any 
donation made to the NYC Organization of Public Service Retirees could 
very well turn out to be substantially less costly that the additional fees 
imposed by the insurance carrier handling the Medicare Advantage Plan. 
 

 We are now starting the third month of the year and there are still 
several members who have overlooked paying their club dues. At your 
earliest convenience please send your 2023 dues or pay them at the 
upcoming meeting. It will help to offset some of the costs associated with 
holding our monthly meetings and other related activities. 
 
  In previous years several members gathered on St. Patrick’s 
Day to impart our experiences and understand how the job has changed 
over the years. Of course, some adult beverages were consumed. As a 
result of Covid we have not been able to have this meeting for the past 
two years. During the upcoming meeting we can discuss arrangements to 
resume this previous tradition. 
 Please make every attempt to attend the March 8th meeting and 
enjoy some cheer with your brothers and sisters in blue. 
  

Arthur Babcock, President  
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************************************************************************************ 

RMP FUND 

 

                 

 

 

       

 

    

Joseph Maya    200.00  
Serano  Family           100.00 
John  Connor                  100.00 
F. Greifenberger             “ 
Joan  Kelly                         “    
John  Cella                          “ 
Joe  Montali                       “ 
Mike  Cipho                                    “ 
Rocco  Acocolla                             “ 
William  Powell                             “     
Barbarite  Family                          “ 
Keith  Sellons                                 “  
Don  Anderson                              “ 
Felix  Zelinski                               “ 
William Grodner            “ 
Erin Daly       “ 
   
 

 

 

John O`Halloran                  $400.00 
Ed Flood                330.00 
Tom  Zaccone              325.00      
Ed Wright                  310.00 
Mike Ferruza             300.00 
Rene  Reigert                          300.00  
Ed Dunbar                  280.00“  
John Phille  230.00 
Tony  DeMarzo           225.00 
Willard  Cleaver          205.00 
Larocca  Family          200.00 
Vinny  Pecorella             “  
Frank  Mulledy              “  
John  Sivon                  “  
Juan  Caban                 “  
Robert  Brown               “ 

 
 

Booster Club 
We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in 
the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition.  A member who 
contributes $100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club. 
*********************************************************************************** 

 Annual Dues $40.00        Member  75 +  Donation 

*********************************************************************************** 

 

 Ed Dunbar                  $550.00 
 Artie  Babcock            300.00 
 William  Palmer         280.00 
 Fran Greifenberger   200.00 
 Tom  Zaccone             200.00  
 Joe  Montali                100.00 
 Jaun   Caban               100.00 
 

James  Boyle                 $100.00 
Felix  Zelinski                   100.00 
Berine  Codaro               100.00 
Robert  Brown                100.00  
Eugene  Pacinella           100.00 
Carlos Cortez     100.00 
Richard Johns                         20.00 
Rich   Baumgartner             RMP REPAIR 
 



 

An off-duty New York police officer who was shot 

while trying to buy an SUV has died  

                                                            

 

 

 

          

 

 



 
 
 
 
During the February meeting, Joe Wolff provided a presentation regarding a 
substantial increase in Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS) 
reports from Florida after the COVID-19 vaccine rollout.  Below is an e-mail 
received from Joe Wolff providing additional information on the VAERS reports. 
Thanks to Joe for providing such diligence in providing this information.  
 
From, Joe Wolff: 
 
“At a recent meeting, I referenced a chart that indicated a 1,700% increase in 
Florida alone as it relates to Vaccine Injury's reported for the years 2021.  I 
have had several inquiries inquiring where I found that data.  Additionally, I 
have noticed that some of the fake news media has been reporting this 
Government data to be "misleading".   I must say I am happy to see so many 
people paying attention to this important topic.  But back to the issue at hand, in 
fairness and to some extend it is misleading, at least when it is presented in a 
vacuum, since none of the other vaccine data recorded was for vaccines less 
widely distributed... however, keep in mind this is the results for a single 
vaccine...and the Florida report clearly indicates the vaccine uptake increase for 
the year in question is 400%.  So even when accounting for this disparity, the 
percentage increase remains astronomical.  Be assured, the Florida Surgeon 
General has done his homework, and under the Leadership and direction of 
Governor DeSantis, they will only release accurate and concise information 
supported by data and empirical evidence.  That said, if you would like to do 
your own "fact checking" please feel free to click the link below for your own 
edification.   
 
I also recommend you use Duck Duck Go https://duckduckgo.com  As a search 
engine since google tends to slow any websites or data that is vaccine related.  
 
https://www.floridahealth.gov/newsroom/2023/02/20230215-updated-health-
alert.pr.html 
 

Fraternally,  
 
Joe Wolff 
Consider it Done! 

 
 
 
 
 

https://duckduckgo.com/
https://www.floridahealth.gov/newsroom/2023/02/20230215-updated-health-alert.pr.html
https://www.floridahealth.gov/newsroom/2023/02/20230215-updated-health-alert.pr.html


 
 

 



 

Important Reminders 
(March 2023) 

 
Upcoming Meeting (March 8th 2023) 

 

Our next regularly scheduled meeting is March 8th at 7:30pm For those members under 
75 years of age, if you have not done so already, please make every effort to become 
current with your dues. For those members over 75 years of age we request a donation 
to help offset the ongoing expenses of our monthly meetings.  

 
National 10-13 President’s Meeting  

 

The next National 10-13 quarterly President’s Meeting has been rescheduled to March 
11, 2023 at the Der Dutchman in Sarasota, Fl. The National 10-13 is selling raffle tickets 
in support of the Scholarship Program. At each President’s Meeting, the National 10-13 
will be holding a raffle in support of its Scholarship Program. The winner of the raffle will 
receive $1,000.  Tickets will be available at our regularly scheduled meetings. Please 
support the National 10-13 Scholarship Fund.  

 
Transit PD Reunion 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
We hope for a successful 
reunion at Port Canaveral 
and thank the committee for 
their hard work. Resort 
information, costs and 
additional information will 
be provided as received from 
the reunion team and will 
also be included on the 
Hernando 10-13 web site.  
(www.hernando10-13.com)  
Stay tuned. 
 

http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 

Announcement 
Hernando 10-13 Web Site 

The Hernando 10-13 Club web site is active and available for use by club 

members and others who wish to view the most up to date information on issues 

of concern to Law enforcement officers. The web site not only includes 

information it also contains necessary forms, back issues of the Hernando 10-13 

Newsletter and links to Newsletter advertisers.  

 To access the web Site type www.hernando10-13.com and you will be 

directed to the web Site. 

 Please take some time to explore the site and review the information. 

Should you believe changes, addition or modifications should be made, a message 

can be sent through the Web Site and it will be considered for inclusion.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

NEW LOCATION 

 

http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 

At the February meeting the Hernando 10-13 Club had the honor to welcome Justine Noe, 
Director of Outreach for Congressman Gus Bilirakis, Florida Congressional District #12 
Justin Noe is a lifelong Hernando County Native who graduated from Hernando High School 
in 2002 and joined the United States Marines! After serving our county for 20+ years, he 
retired from the Corps on January 31, 2023, as a Chief Warrant Officer 4 and is now the 
Director of Outreach for Congressman Gus Bilirakis. Justin is married to his lovely wife Lina, 
they have four beautiful daughters, and live in Brooksville, FL. 
 

Justin Noe 

justin.noe@mail.house.gov 

https://bilirakis.house.gov 

Phone (352) 691-1231 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  The Hernando 101-3 Club wishes to express its thanks 

to Justin Neo for his service 
10-13 Club President presents Justin Neo with an 

Autographed Copy of the Book "The Rifle"  

•  

•  

•  

•  

•  

•  

 
 

Congressman Gus Bilirakis Office 

P.O.C. Justin Noe   

15 N Main Street, Suite B 

Brooksville, FL 34601 

(352) 691-1231-  Office Hours: 9/5 Monday – Friday 

Other Times by Appointment 

*This office has been open and fully staffed from 

January 3, 2023, the first day of the 118th Congress.  
 

mailto:JerryC@co.hernando.fl.us
https://bilirakis.house.gov/


 

 

 
 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 

******************************************************************************* 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in your Will or Trust, 

please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I give devise, and bequeath 

(amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc. and his successors in office 

a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of 

Retired New York City Police Officers All Ranks. 

 

**************************************************************************** 

Attention All NYPD CLUB MEMBERS 

The National 10-13 club has a messenger in NYC who will be going, 
on a quarterly basis, to 1PP to renew all the ID cards that he receives 
from various 10-13 Clubs. Individuals CANNOT mail this form to him 
directly. He will accept ID CARD RENEWALS from Club Presidents 
ONLY. 

 If your retired ID card is going to expire, has expired or has been lost 
& wish to renew your ID Card via the mail, please fill out the attached 
form & give it to Your club President.  

They will be sent to the messenger directly by your club President.  

If you lost your ID Card or it was stolen the form must be 
accompanied by a Police Report from your local Police Department or 
Sheriff's office. 

 For Your Information 

Marco Calderon 

President 

Brevard County 10-13 Club 

www.bc1013club.org 

Fidelis Ad Mortem 

 
Folowing is the application for new and renewal of NYPD Retiree ID card. The messenger will be 
going to 1PP several times a years however, he will only accept application forms sent through 
club prresidents. He will not act on any application he receives from persons other than a club 
prresident. In the event you should need the application for a new or renewal of a retiree ID 
card, the form can be forund at the club web site www.hernando10-13.com. 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001N8WbiVXsIFnM2_2SzkbtpYfo_0dT8n6X39xSaRYIoN2bxfm0JREnl3j-aXgkkcJPXXu5A4HIzQDR30yFo0nYmUgim36hEEyNTX6q5ZnH-MxwBcqrWVYVaVp4W4q89uqjS0bTfTsqQd2zNOTsDI8xIQ==&c=dG7QJpJeTeHhYa_hHJpIW66ECzK6ogzOqyRAxf39IDh1fqlKd94jaA==&ch=ANyq95wlZHOhLGVJtV_Vdp3LlzZagEs1pRQpN4UlJ-8M7Kymqs-i0A==
http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 
 

 
 



 

 
PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in you Will or 

Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I give devise, 

and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc. and his 

successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 10-13 Club, 

Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City Police Officers All Ranks. 
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Cops on patrol, 9th Pct, Pressure Point. 

 



 

Health Insurance Update 

 
Following is an update from Lou Hollander regarding the current status of the city’s attempt to 

reduce retirees’ health insurance coverage. Go to the below web site for additional information.  

 

keystonecop1@verizon.net <keystonecop1@verizon.net> 

To:'Ed Dunbar' 

Thu, Feb 2 at 10:48 AM 

WITH DEADLINE PASSED, MEDICARE AMENDMENT 

APPEARS DOOMED BUT PSC UNION’S ‘THIRD WAY’ 

PROPOSAL HAS SOME TRACTION 

https://tinyurl.com/y9mpr3pt  

__________________________________________________________ 
Louis Hollander 
 

 

 

 

 
 

https://tinyurl.com/y9mpr3pt

